## Building and Needs Assessment Committee

SFP 0 5 2000 TOWN CLERK

Minutes of On-Site Meeting held on 18 February 2000

Present: Richard Butterfield (Chairman)

Drew Brown George Moe David W. Rego

The Committee met at the Fire Station at 9.30 am. Jeff White, Selectman, and the Fire and Police Chiefs were present.

The Committee had been asked by the Board of Selectmen for its recommendation on an article to be put to the Town Meeting relating to the installation of a source capture emergency vehicle exhaust fume removal system at the Fire Station.

The Committee discussed whether the system should be installed as an integral part of the espansion and renovation of the Fire and Police Stations which is now being planned or whether installation should be proceeded with independently. On a motion that the installation should be proceeded with independently, the Committee voted as follows:

For - 2

Against - 1

Abstention - 1

The Committee agreed unanimously to recommend to the Board of Selectmen that the following two articles be put to the next Town Meeting:

200 Son 8/20/00

- 1) a request for a sum of \$240 thousand to cover the planning and design of the expansion and renovation of the Fire and Police Stations
- a request for a sum of \$160 thousand to cover the planning and design of a new Senior/Community Center